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Dear parents:  …. FISHEEEZ !!! …… the joyful sound that started on Tuesday as children came 
into our Reception Year for the first time. Over the Summer we added a new cold water aquarium and 
the happiness they bring to the children in our main corridor is a joy to behold. Staff and parents find 
them quite captivating too. So … welcome back after the Summer break. Very busy start as always to 
school life. No major dramas and everyone back safe and well. We welcome Ms Chiara Scarpini to our 
Nursery and hope she has many happy years with us. Lots of building work carried out and more to 
follow in October half-term. All dates given out and also I have just put them all on our website and 
calendar. Busy days ..have to dash our drains are blocked! Best wishes for the year ahead.

and finally  ..   great start to the year for West Ham.Spend £100 million pounds and now no wins from first 4 
games but playing the West Ham way. i.e in a dogfight against relegation. For new parents I do a weekly 
Newsletter that rambles on about a wide range of issues so do enjoy all our news and please help us to support your 
children’s learning in the new academic year. Hasta la proxima semana …till next week in Spanish sea feliz …be 

School news next week …. 
Monday ….  3 part-time children starting 
in Nursery
Wednesday … 3 part-time children starting 
in Nursery. Sam Wood coming in from 
CAMHS in a two year project on mental 
health and education.
Thursday … Roald Dahl Day !!
Friday … swimming starts for Year 5.

School news this week …. 
Monday …. Inset Day. All our support staff are 
now First Aid trained.
Tuesday … 27 children started the Reception 
Year.
Wednesday … 2 more children started the 
Reception Year and 8 started in Nursery
Thursday … 1 child started the Reception Year 
and 6 started in Nursery. Reception class is now 
full. Term dates 2018 - 2019 given out and on 
website. Please note change of Inset day in 
October. All Autumn and dates for Christmas 
and assemblies etc, also given out. Website fully 
up to date.

Classes for 2018 …. 
Nursery …  Ms Chiara Scarpini
Reception …Ms Emma Sharpe
Year 1 …      Ms Sarah Woodhouse
Year 2 ….     Ms Jade Cahill
Year 3 …      Mr Josh Rook
Year 4 …..    Ms Claire Walsh
Year 5 ….     Ms Rosanna Harries
Year 6 ….     Ms Judyta Ruminska

New plans and old reminders  …. 
First reminder is to GO WITH THE FLOW. 
Very easy to remember just think:
1. In one gate out another gate.
2. Think of a one way street what direction should 

you drive in?
3. How many legal entrances does a one way 

street have? 
4. In by Culford Gate out by Buckingham Gate.
5. The clue is in the last word FLOW.
This benefits everybody and must be complied with 
at both the beginning and end of the school day.

Spanish word of the week is …. 
CONTENTO ..    please help your children 
and your own family as we all learn 
Spanish this year.


